DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM

LAW ENFORCEMENT USER’S GROUP

TUESDAY, APRIL 15, 2014
OPENING AND ATTENDANCE 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Law Enforcement User’s Group was held at the Dover Police Department, Dover, DE 19904.  Ms. Bell called the meeting to order at 9:29 a.m.  Those in attendance included:

Racquel McIntosh
DMSARMS

Lavinia McGinty

DMSARMS

Michael Huttie

DSP


Robert Fox

DSFM


Jim Hargett

DSFM


William Phillips

Milton PD


Scott Collins

Selbyville PD

Ralph Holm

Georgetown PD

Lawrence Grose
Georgetown PD

David Hoover

DNREC


Carl Winckoski

DNREC 

Tim Hamlett

DNREC


Donna Massey

Seaford PD

Jason Sterner

Seaford PD


Karen Hudson

Dover PD

Tracy Henderson
Wilmington PD


Thomas Donlon

New Caste City PD
Mark Farrall

Newark PD


Kevin Feeney

Newark PD

William Crotty

DSP/DIAC

Kenny Brode

Harrington PD

Jody Hauck

DRBA


Michael Downs

Capital PD

Marybeth Devine
Wilmington PD


Odelia Adams 

Wilmington PD

Michael Brannan
U of D PD


Nancy Dornstauder
U of D PD

Eric Hamm

DSP/SBI


Scott Neidert

DelDOT

Tammy Ketterman
Rehoboth PD


Jaime Riddle

Rehoboth PD

Peggy Bell

DELJIS


Lynn Gedney

DELJIS


Dave Elwood

DELJIS


Dominic Carretto
DELJIS


John Bell

DELJIS


Ray Sammons

DELJIS


Melody Ochoa

DELJIS


Nicole Wilson

DELJIS
I. REVIEW OF THE FEBRUARY MINUTES

A motion to approve the February 2014 minutes was made by Mr. Bell and seconded by Mr. Hamlett. The group unanimously approved the minutes and the motion was carried.  
II. AUTOMATED SYSTEM USEAGE STATISTICS
The statistics were reviewed by the LEUG attendees. These reports are available for all to review and to share with your agency.
III. OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business to discuss at this time.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS
The new LEISS application was presented to the attendees by Mr. Elwood and Mr. Carretto.  There were several questions that were brought up throughout the demonstration.  A question was raised to the reason for locator tool as a necessity for all users.  Ms. Bell stated that the locator tool was necessary for mapping.  A question was asked if there was a way to do the location of the incident synch within the locator tool.  The locator was originally created for the E-Crash application.  Another question was whether or not the locator tool will synch with the grid.  DNREC wanted to know if they can use the LAT and LONG for incidents that occur in the water and Mr. Elwood stated that this will be available in the future.  A suggestion was made for getting as close to the location as possible and the locator tool capabilities were reviewed with Mr. Elwood.   
The feature for “cut and paste” is still available as well as a built in spell checker for all narrative and text sections.   The were some questions in regards to the short form DV questions and once a question is selected; will there be a way to have the questions pop up as needed.   Lt. Crotty wanted to know if we can add a field if a person was shot only after if the user selects that a weapon was discharged.  The feature of the report being able to be marked as restricted; it will stay until it is report is approved.  A question was raised on whether statements go into the narrative or is it stored somewhere else.   Ms. Bell will discuss this with the Police Chiefs and the DOJ to determine whether or not the statement and the narrative are printed as well as the issue of the location of the boxes. Once the application is ready to deploy the users will have the old application and the new application at the same time to make the integration much easier.  There was a question regarding whether or not we can expand the file limit for JPEG attachments.  Mr. Carretto said that there is still a limited amount of storage at this time.  In the new application the most significant change that was made is to the warrant component of the application.  If the affiant that is signed into a report and is not the current user; it will be able to bring the complaint written by another person downloaded for them to review.  If you want to add a new charge that is not on the list you can click on the complaint and add the charge and then go back to the warrant and it will add from there.  The request to seal a warrant will be moved to the front of the warrant request screen.  A question of adding criminal charges to traffic summons. Mr. Carretto said that it is not available at this time.  The “Search Warrant Template” will be added in the future but will not be in the July release for testing.  E-Ticket will remain as is and will look like the crime report.  The release of the application will require a full install for all agencies.  Those that are administrators on the pc’s will have no issues but if there is no access to install the will have to be one person able to install.  The approval process will work the same as current application.  Print options for where the document will be sent to print is up to the user from what they select from their Adobe settings.  
V. PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no attendance from the public so no comment was available.

VI. ADJOURNMENT
With there being no further business to discuss a motion was made to adjourn by Mr. Sammons and seconded by Mr. Bell the motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:29 a.m.
